
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 March 2003 

16. COMBINED COMMITTEE 
 
 The Board considered the report of its Combined Committee meeting held on 17 February 2003 and 

resolved to adopt the recommendations contained therein as follows: 
 
 1.1 Proposed Road Stopping – Disraeli Street 
 
  That the Council approve in principle the commencement of the road stopping procedures for 

that portion of Disraeli Street shown as Sections 1-5 on the enclosed plans. 
 
 2.1 Introduction of South Christchurch Library Manager 
 
  Hilary Renfree (Area Manager, Libraries and Information Unit) introduced Justine Lester, newly 

appointed Manager of the South Christchurch Library, to the Committee.  Committee members 
welcome Justine to the Spreydon and Heathcote wards and thanked the officers for their 
attendance. 

 
 2.2 South Christchurch Library/Service/Learning Centre 
 
  Stephen Phillips (Community Relations Manager) and Mark Noonan (Project Co-ordinator, City 

Solutions), briefed Committee members on the Project Control Group’s membership and role, 
and provided an update on the project.  The Committee received the information and thanked 
officers for their attendance. 

 
 


